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Cuts will hit services and damage the local economy

Aberdeenshire UNISON has warned of the damaging impact that the proposed budget cuts will have on jobs, services and the local economy, and has called on Aberdeenshire councillors to keep their commitment to no compulsory redundancies and to maintain services to the most vulnerable.

Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair said, "UNISON agrees with respected economists that public service cuts are unnecessary, and worse, will damage the fragile economic recovery by increasing unemployment, reducing tax receipts and significantly decreasing spending in the local economy. 

"Unemployment in Aberdeen City and Aberdeenshire currently stands at 5,300. Cutting 900 fte jobs in Aberdeenshire alongside planned redundancies in the City will increase unemployment in the area by 34% at a time when the number of job vacancies in Scotland has fallen by 60% between 2007 and 2010. This does not make economic sense, especially when you consider that for every £1 earned by a public service worker, 70p goes back into the local economy.”

The branch is particularly concerned about proposals to slash the numbers of learning support staff in schools and plans to cut services to the elderly and disabled and other vulnerable groups. 

"We are already seeing the knock-on effects of cuts in learning support staff through the ending of temporary contracts. Our members warn us that if this continues, our most vulnerable children will not get the support they need in the classroom and all pupils will suffer as a result," warned Kate.

"Once parents appreciate the potential impact and the knock on effect for other pupils, they may well challenge the Council on the decision to cut learning support."

Inez Teece, Branch Secretary said, "Cuts to the services for older people and those with disabilities will actually cost the council more in the long term because fewer people will be able to remain in their own homes and communities.

"These proposed cuts will have the biggest effect on women, both as workers - mainly low paid - and carers," she added.

She said, "UNISON is already working with the council to minimise the impact of the cuts on services. However, our members are doing more with less right now, due to vacancy freezes and the ending of temporary contracts. We want the council to monitor the impact of these cuts on services, jobs, and on our members’ working conditions and their health and well-being" 
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